September 2, 2015
Dear Bro. Cotter,
Greetings in God's hame!

To God be the glory for the great things He hath done to us and to His ministry. | am
happy to share to you what God is doing in the work here in Handumanan Bible Baptist
Church.

Last month(August) God showed us His power by helping us fighting satan and his
demons. A 15 year old girl were possessed by a bad spirit(she's not a member of our
church and | don't even know her) . But her neighbor, who is a parent in our school,
called us to pray for this girl. After 3 days of prayer and wrestled with the devil, praise
the Lord! the girl was healed and she went to church and received Jesus Christ as her
personal Savior. Our members withessed how the demon worked on the life of this
innocent girl. But God is so powerful that He was able to throw the devil our of the girl's
body.

Also God is so faithful to us. Last August, we were able to baptized 5 souls. Thank
God for adding another souls in our church (see attachments). The church is also
continuing giving tracts every Tuesday afternoon.As of the present,we already
distributed more than 1,300 gospel tracts in the nearby place in our community.In fact,3
persons already contacted me through my cellphone asking for more clarification about
salvation and more than 150 souls got saved through tracts distribution and soul-
winning drive every Tuesday.We do pray that by God's grace many will be save and
learn more on God's plan of salvation through tracts distribution.

We are thankful to God for He opened another door for us to conduct a Bible Study in
Handumanan National High School and in our Brgy. Hall Office. Every Tuesday and
Friday we are having our Bible Study in the Public High School in our place. Some of
our young people are helping me in doing this, and many students received Jesus
Christ as their savior (See attachments). We will be happy if one of this days you could
come and share the word of God also to these students.

Every Wednesday. I'm having a bible study in our Brgy. Hall office, Brgy.
Leaders/officials attended and most of them received Jesus Christ as their Savior, and
last Sunday, one of our Barangay Official (Kagawad) attended our church service.

Please continue to pray for us. We need your earnest prayer for us and the ministry
here, because we all know that satan is not happy that God's work is growing. But we
can conquer him through prayers. We are thankful for your continues support to us
spiritually and financially. We can't forget your labor of love, may our Almighty continue
to bless you and use you in the ministry He entrusted to you.

Thank you very much and God bless!



In His vineyard,

Pastor Gene Garcia and Family
( Arleen, Anna Grace, Jared and Uzziel)

Acknowledge your support:
July - $50
August - $50

Prayer Requests:
1. Expansion of church roof for we are crowded and some of our members are sitting
outside the church building. (see attachments)
2. More souls to be saved during tracts distribution and soulwinning drive.
3. Women's Conference ( September 19, 2015)
a. churches who will join
b. Speakers: Mrs. Nono, Mrs. Magallanes, Dr. Ever Joy Nono and Mrs. Garcia
c. financial needs
4. jeepney (transportation)
5. P20,000 (for the certificate of occupancy of our Kinder School)















